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WELDING TECHNOLOGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, November 5, 2014
5:30 to 7:00 PM

AA2, Room 105

Members Present: Mark Stanley, Committee Chair, Columbia Machine; Steve Worden, Vice Chair, BPA; Larry Stanks, Committee Chair, BPA; Bob Tafolla, BPA; Troy Brigham, PRO-TECH Industries; Pat Gonzales, Former Welding Instructor
Members Absent: Matt Houghton, Schurman Machine, Inc.; Rich Plantinga, Greenberry Fabrication; Troy Brigham, PRO-TECH Industries; Keith Jackson, Roadmaster Towing & Suspension Solutions
Clark College: Caleb White, Welding Tech Department Head/Instructor; Ron Renner, Welding Instructor; Beth Heron, Welding Instructor; Genevieve Howard, Dean of Workforce & Career Tech Ed; Rachele Bakic, Interim Director of Academic Services; John Maduta, Professional Technical Programs Director; Andreana DiGiorgio, Advisory Committee Coordinator 
The meeting was called to order at 5:37 p.m. by Committee Chair Mark Stanley with introductions.  
The committee reviewed the minutes from the May 7, 2014 advisory meeting. A motion was made to approve as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved by the committee.
Office of Instruction Updates

Interim Director of Academic Services, Rachele Bakic introduced herself and began with the advisory committee website & updated handbook – She told the committee that Clark College has a new web content manager and showed members how to navigate from the main page of the Clark website to the advisory websites. The committee handbook has been updated with new information. She said they can find the member nomination form on page 12 of the handbook. Members can nominate using the form or call or email Andreana to begin the new member process.

Perkins funding and Worker retraining awards. This year the college was awarded $608,925 in Perkins funding. Rachele explained that Perkins dollars help fund CTE curriculum development and revision, advising, tutoring, disability support services and computer lab support for CTE students. Of those dollars, approximately $32,214 in summer curriculum projects was awarded.  Due to a decrease in funding level and the commitment to fund other initiatives, there are no Perkins equipment dollars this year. The Worker Retraining award was $1,023,198.  Most of the funding supports faculty salaries, instructional techs, financial aid and advising support.

Credit for Prior Learning (CPL). – Rachele reported that the focus of CPL is on course challenges and reviewing incoming industry certifications. Students may be assessed through various processes that will determine the degree to which learning outcomes have been met. She said students will be charged a flat fee of $255 for course challenges. This will primarily benefit students taking 3, 4, 5 or 6 credit hour courses. Students requesting a course challenge for a 1 or 2 credit hour course will not realize the financial benefit but may realize time savings. Rachele said that a major difference in this and the previous way Clark “waived” courses is that this program will ensure the course(s) are listed on the students’ transcripts with a “pass/fail”. She asked members if they have employees who would like to return to school and want to see what certifications or perhaps life experiences they might receive credit for, to have them contact Kim Marshel, Associate Director of Credit Articulation, at 360-992-2358 or kmarshall@clark.edu.

Committee bylaws review. Next the committee reviewed the bylaws. Minor updates were made. Quorum was changed from a simple majority to the requirement of four members present, and an attendance recommendation was added to Article IV: “A member who misses two (2) consecutive meetings will be moved to “guest status,” and be contacted by the committee chair to find out their level of commitment. This will help ensure that we have active members and enough voting members to ensure quorum.” A blanket motion was made to approve the changes discussed. The motion was seconded and approved by the committee. 
Advisory Committee Recognition event – Rachele announced that the College is planning an advisory member recognition breakfast on March 18, 2015 from 7:30—9:00 a.m. Regional economist Scott Bailey will be guest speaker and will give an economic report on the state of Washington and also our region. She told the members to be watching for more information in the coming weeks. 

Director/Division Chair Report 
New press brake. Caleb reported that a press brake has been purchased. He thanked Genevieve for her support in this. It’s an AccurPress model 7100, 100-ton capacity with a 6-foot bed. After looking at many options he chose this smaller unit with more options. It is up to date and will be for some time to come. It will be delivered and installed in December. Caleb said he will gate off the back so that no one can get to the back while it’s operating. He added this is great timing as the new curriculum includes press brake instruction. 
Curriculum. The new program started this past summer. Began with an entry-level 102 which includes the safety modules that Beth Heron created. Two days per week is fabrication, two days are welding. Caleb handed out some information about the new curriculum. They are currently doing a teach-out that will be done by the end of spring quarter. 
PAC/OFC cutting stations. With the new program students are doing more cutting exercises and a lot more students are practicing cutting at the same time. Caleb designed a cutting area that is safe and fume free, and he’s planning eight more cutting stations.

Marketing the Welding program. Clark is playing some TV commercials and Welding is included in these. Columbia Machine helped with allowing shots from their facility. Caleb is looking for another company to allow some shots. He showed a video about the Welding program. It was very well received. 
Work Plan
The committee addressed the items on the work plan. 

1. Actively recruit new advisory committee members. Ongoing. Already discussed; members to bring a guest to the spring meeting. 
2. Review and provide input into the modular program. Complete.
3. Provide input regarding the inclusion of fabrication into the Welding program. Ongoing. Members to bring sample tests to the spring meeting. Revisit in spring.
4. Solicit input on skills sets necessary for student job placement in the workforce from industry partners, including interview process. Mark explained Columbia Machine’s hiring process. He said it’s a three-panel process. With approval of the first round, they go to the test process. If no pass, no interview. A drug screen, range of motion test, and a background check that goes back seven years is done on every applicant. There are six pay scales from $14.75—$26. They start them at about $15, within 30-40 days, if doing well, they get a decent raise in pay. All benefits kick in after their 180-day probationary period. Mark said he will send the list of questions to Andreana and she will forward to the members. 

5. Develop a new 5-year equipment plan. Caleb said he’d like to get a set of power rolls, drill presses, getting power and air drops for the new floor layout. Mark asked if anyone is going to FabTech in Atlanta this year. He’s going and Caleb is sending John Kuhn. He’d like to send someone every year. Caleb asked to add Brian McVay to the participation list. Rachele asked if another employer member could bring their hiring process to share at the next meeting. 
Mark offered to talk to students this or next quarter about the hiring process at Columbia Machine. 

Old Business
Mark said he’s talking with Randy Leonard of Farwest Steel to join the committee. They may be interested in being involved with the video. He said he has a possible metallurgy instructor—Nels Plough, VP at Stack Metallurgy. Still trying to connect with him. 
New Business

Larry Stanks asked if we could put together information to take to potential committee members/community partners. 

Summary of Action Items
Continue committee member recruitment.

Mark will bring interview questions, standard work instructions for fabrication, and a copy of an employee feedback report card to next meeting.
Members to look for additional company to be included in welding video.

Caleb-press brake shadowing.

Columbia Machine visit with students. 

Next Meeting Date
It was agreed that the next meeting will be Wednesday, May 6, 2015 at 5:30 pm.
Mark adjourned the meeting at 6:40 pm.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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